
 

 

 

Welcome back to Term 4 

I extend a very warm welcome back to all our families to Term 4 – can you believe we 
have already flown through 3 /4 of 2019…and what a year it has been! This Term is an 
extremely exciting and special term for our Year 6 students and their families as they 
start to reflect on their time here at OLD and prepare for the transition to high school. 
The next 10 weeks are going to be really special for our Year 6 students and their 
teachers, as they organise their graduation and start to reminisce on all the amazing 
times they have had with their classmates and teachers over the past 7 years (and 
their super cute Kindergarten photos!). At the other end of the school, we also have 
our transition to school program for our 2020 Kindergarten class starting in a few 
weeks. 

 

During the holidays a beautiful Parish initiative commenced with the Saturday night 
community dinners. A number of teachers and parents were able to attend and work 
at the community dinner this past weekend and I think everyone would agree what a 
rewarding experience this was. We extend our thanks to Fr Jim for introducing this 
initiative to our school community and Parish because so many of us want to help 
those in our community in need, but often don’t know how or don’t have an avenue to 
do so. These community dinners are such a wonderful way to make a difference in 
another person’s life.  

 

During the holidays it was also announced that the Broken Bay Diocese has been 
appointed our fourth Bishop; Bishop Anthony Randozza. Below are some words about 
this appointment by the Acting Director, Dr Tony Bracken:  

 

The announcement this week by Pope Francis of the appointment of the Fourth Bishop 
of Broken Bay, Bishop Anthony Randazzo, I am sure, has been a source of joy for the 
people of Broken Bay.  Bishop Anthony was greeted warmly by staff within the Caroline 
Chisholm Centre the morning after the announcement - his desire to be among the 
people clearly evident.  The date for the installation of Bishop Anthony has yet to be 
confirmed but is likely to be in November.  Until that time Father David Ranson remains 
in the role of Diocesan Administrator.  The words of gratitude expressed by Bishop 
Anthony to Father David for his interim leadership of the Diocese would, I am sure, 
echo our own sense of gratitude.   
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ANZAC memorial  

 

 

For those who have been able to visit the school playground you would have 
noticed the most amazing new instalment – our ANZAC memorial wall (just 
outside the office facing the COLA). This beautiful memorial has been in the 
works for many months and I thank all those involved and extend a special 
thanks to the Grants team (Holly Treder, Michelle Stanley and Katie Crichton) 
and some students who helped set up the feature and plant the special     
Gallipoli Rosemary (Jasmine (Yr 4), Frankie (Yr 5), Ben (Yr 2) and Kristof (Yr 2). 

 

 

 

 

To ensure we all have a successful term here are a few reminders and upcoming events for the term: 

 

        Punctuality: As we begin our fourth and final term of 2019 we must reiterate the importance of children arriving on-time, at 
or before the 8.45am bell. Every day we have about 10% of our students arriving after assembly has started or when students 
have returned to class – this is over 30 students every day. Please ensure you establish structures and routines to help your chil-
dren arrive to school on time. Some ideas might be: packing school bags the night before, limited (or no) screen time in the 
morning, laying out uniforms the night before, having a family timetable available for students to know what days they have 
sport, library, swimming or band so they can get prepared. Arriving before the bell, ensures students have a calm and settled 
start to the day. 

 

Uniforms: Students have now transitioned into their summer uniforms. A reminder to ensure all hair touching shoulders is 
tied back with a school colour ribbon, scrunchie or elastic. Shoes are to be regularly cleaned and polished and as the 
weather heats up hats must be worn at all times when students are outside. Please encourage your students to wear 
their hats to and from school and put sunscreen on each morning. Students are permitted to bring sunscreen to school 
but they must re-apply it themselves. 

 

Sport and library days for Term 4 

Library days 

Monday: 1G, 4B, 5B, 6G 

Tuesday: KB, 2G, 3G, 3B, 4G, 

Wednesday: KG, 1B, 2B, 5G 

 

Sport uniform days 

Tuesday: KG, 1B, 2B, 3B, 3G, 4G, 6G 

Wednesday: KB, 1G, 2G, 4B, 5B, 5G 

Thursday: KB, 2B, 2G, 3B 

Friday: KG, 1B, 1G, 3G, 4B, 4G, 5B, 5G, 6G 
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 Swimming lessons Weeks 2, 3, 5, 6, 7 

NB: There is no swimming lesson in Week 4…a reminder will go in the Week 3 newsletter 

Swimming lessons commence next week for Kindergarten - Year 4 (Year 5 and 6 participate in a Beach safety / 
surfing day at the end of the year in place of swimming lessons). 

Please spend this week getting equipment ready – label EVERYTHING your child wears to school…each sock, each 
shoe, underwear, sports uniform, towels, goggles, swimming cap, swimming costume, each sandal / thong…
teachers have up to 60 socks and 60 shoes to deal with when children get changed!! 

Please re-read the information sheet handed out last term (and attached to this newsletter) for all information 
about what children need to bring. 

Classroom teachers will be contacting parents about organising parent helpers that are needed to help walk      
students to and from the swimming lessons. 

 

Swimming lesson days (students wear sports uniform on their swimming lesson day) 

• Thursday: KB, 2B, 2G, 3B 

• Friday: KG, 1B, 1G, 3G, 4B, 4G 

 

2nd November: Bunnings BBQ Save the date for this fun school fundraiser! Please see Catherine Moores (P&F President) if 
you are able to assist with either the BBQ or Cake stall at all throughout the day. 

 

         Public Speaking competition Kindergarten – Year 5 Last term we held the Year 6 Public Speaking competition which lead to 
Alyssa taking out the entire Diocesan competition. This term we will be holding the Kindergarten – Year 5 Public speaking       
competition. This long-standing OLD traditional will include a prepared speech which the students will present to their class and 
teacher. Three students from each class will then be chosen to present their speech at a final, where the whole school            
community is invited. Classroom teachers will communicate with their students topics and a timeline for this competition. 

 

 

 

 Parent Education Monday 4th November 6.30 – 7.30pm – Numeracy and the EPMC Project 

I would like to invite all parents to attend a special Parent Education 
session about a new project we have been doing in Maths this year 
called EPMC – Encouraging Persistence Maintaining Challenge.    
During the 1 hour session myself and the Year 1 teachers will be 
telling you about the program, demonstrating the lesson style and 
describing the amazing impact it has had on the Year 1 students 
(who have been the focus of this year’s project). We are currently 
trailing the teaching style of EPMC in other classes but are hoping to 
implement it in all classrooms in 2020. This program is not just 
about increasing academic achievement but also developing the 
essential learning skills of creative problem solving, resilience,    
independence, persistence, deep and critical thinking, flexibility and 
reasoning and justification. So come along and learn about a new 
way that Maths is being explored by the students! 

Please RSVP by Friday 1st November by emailing the school office with the names of those who will be attending (the session will 
be held in the school library). 
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Cambodian Teacher Conference: As you know I spent the holidays over in Cambodia, during which I led a two day teacher      
conference, with another teacher from the Diocese. There was around 40 teachers from all over Cambodia attending – some 
travelled up to 10 hours from the most remote villages to make it to the annual conference. These teachers really reminded me 
how lucky we are here at OLD to have the most amazing resources at our finger tips, the most rewarding Professional Learning 
for our teachers and a really strong partnership with parents – none of which these teachers have. The dedication these      
teachers have to their students (of which they have up to 60 in one class) and how much they try to teach them with nothing but 
an old blackboard and one or two lightbulbs hanging from the roof, was so inspiring. We included lots of fun games that didn’t 
need any equipment and even challenged the teachers to complete 4 different STEM activities…so now we eagerly wait to see 
what has been taken back to their students! 
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POPE FRANCIS’ APPOINTMENT FOR THE BISHOP OF BROKEN BAY 

We are excited to announce Pope Francis’ appointment of the Fourth Bishop the Broken Bay, Bishop Anthony Andazzo. We are 

extremely blessed to have been sent a Shepherd to unite us in faith and lead the Broken Bay Diocese. As we await for the official 

installation date for Bishop Anthony, Very Rev Fr David Ranson remains the role of Diocesan administrator.  

We are eternally grateful for the leadership of Very Rev Fr David Ranson. He has lead our Dioceses with courage and              

compassion, and brought us hope in times of doubt.  

 

YEAR 4 FAMILY MASS 

A warm welcome to all Year 4 students and families to come along to our Year 4 special Mass this Sunday the 20th of October. 

We extend this invitation to all families to join us at the 9am family Mass every Sunday. 

DRAMA CLUB  

Congratulations to our Drama Club for their fabulous performance at our Wednesday assembly last term! Each Group             

performed a self-devised script to teach us a message about what IGNITE, INNOVATE, & INCLUDE IN MERCY would look like in 

the school community.  Congratulations to Airley, Serena, Hannah, Abi, Anya, Ojaswi, Elena, Vana, Tatiana, Ava & Stephanie. 

You are Hollywood actresses in the making! Thank you to our Year 6 Creative Arts Leaders Emily & Grace for helping organise 

our Drama Club and assist our Yr 3 & 4 students. 

Drama Club for Year 3-6 will continue in Term 4 on Mondays if your child would like to be involved.  
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SWIMMING  



 

 

                   
 
 
 

 

A new student information system, Compass, is on the way … 

 

I am excited to let you know that our school community will shortly start using a new student information 

system called Compass.  It is expected that Compass will be rolled out to all systemic Catholic schools in 

our diocese over the next six months.  

 

What is Compass? 

Compass is a whole school administration system.  It will streamline many school operations such as  

attendance, reporting and communication. 

 

How will this impact you? 

Later this term you will receive details about a Parent Portal and App which will enable you to access      

information online about your child/ren,  anytime, anywhere,  from any modern web-enabled device.  

Initially you will be able to – 

·         View information on your child/ren’s attendance 

·         Enter explanations for absences 

·         Receive school communications 

·         Update your contact details 

More functionality will become available over time – we will keep you updated ! 
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Sign up link to volunteer:  https://signup.zone/abN8M5kuRY4qARTHc 
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Northbridge Football Academy Trials 

  

Invitations are open for both girls and boys to trial for the Northbridge Football Academy for 
2020.  The Academy program provides for:  

• Training twice a week, February – August 2020 

• Qualified club coaches for both training and games 

• Full playing and training kit, including track suit, rain jacket and bag 

Opportunity to play in Kanga Cup during July school holidays 

 

Anyone interested in attending the trials can access further information from: 

https://northbridgefc.com.au/nfc-academy-trials-information/ 
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As part of the enrolment process for any Catholic primary 

school, parents are invited to participate in a workshop facili-

tated by Fr Jim McKeon, Bernadette Ho and/or Gail Gill. The 

workshop will provide details of the spiritual support offered in 

the parish for parents and their children.  

RSVP to Bernadette Ho bernadette.ho@bbcatholic.org.au  

Magnificat Room  

Corner of Kirk and Archer Streets  

Saturdays 10 - 11 am  9 November  

MEETING FOR SECONDARY SCHOOL 

Saturday  26 October 11am   
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